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Dear Parents and Carers,  

Welcome back to school! We hope you had a fantastic break and enjoyed spending time 
with your wonderful children. Hopefully you are feeling refreshed and ready for the new 
academic year.  

We are thrilled to say that all the children have made a very positive start to school and 
seem to be having lots of fun learning with their new teachers. It has been fantastic to  
visit each class and see what a positive attitude our children have. We can already see 
pupils using our school “Learning Characters” (which are on page 4) to grow their brains!  

We have also been very impressed with our sixty new Reception pupils who have settled 
quickly into school routines. As you can see from the photographs on the next page, they 
are absolutely delightful and have made a fabulous start to life at Sydenham.  

All of the staff are looking forward to working in partnership with you once again to    
ensure your children have the very best educational experiences. As you know, we try very 
hard to make school life positive for all members of our school community, but do come 
and tell us if you think we aren’t getting it right or have any suggestions for improvement!  

http://www.healthyschools.gov.uk/Default.aspx
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Article 28:  Right to Education 



Our Learning Characters 
These are the characters we use at school to help us develop a good 

attitude to our learning and GROW our brains! 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Concentrate. 
Have a go. 

Use your imagination. 

Be curious. 

Cooperate. 

Enjoy learning. 

Never give up. 

Keep on improving. 

When we think like 
our characters, we  

become learning      
superheroes! 

In class this week we 
have been thinking about 
having a positive attitude 

to learning so that we 
keep on trying even if 

things are hard. 



 

At school we work hard to provide pupils with the skills they need to be good learners. All lessons 
provide opportunities to develop a “growth mindset” – the belief that, if we keep on trying, we can 
all be successful and learn new things.  

At Sydenham Primary School, pupils are taught to:  

Get excited about challenges.  

Keep trying, even when it gets hard.  

Listen carefully to advice.  

Cooperate with others.  

Remember that everybody has to practise if they want to learn.  

 

This week, all children in Key Stages One and Two have been enjoying growth mindset maths lessons 
every day. The lessons have been developed by Jo Boaler—the highly regarded Professor of          
Mathematics Education at Stanford University who has worked extensively with growth mindset pioneer, 
Carol Dweck.  

The lessons very much support our attitude to the teaching of Mathematics—that although pupils need 
to learn some things by rote (eg, times tables) they also need to access Maths on a much deeper level. 
As Jo Boaler says, “Mathematics is a beautiful, open, creative, and multi-dimensional subject. But school 
mathematics can be uninspiring, procedural and one-dimensional – it is all about memorising methods 
and procedures. The narrowness of the mathematics taught in some schools is one of the reasons so 
many students disengage from mathematics. One-dimensional mathematics is not the mathematics of 
the world and it is not the mathematics of our 21st century workplace. “  

If you would like to learn more about the lessons your child has enjoyed and the pedagogy behind them, 
please visit:  

www.youcubed.org/week-inspirational-math/  

The website also includes information for parents/carers and downloadable mathematical activities to 
use with your child.  

 

UN Convention on the Rights of the Child 

Article 29 (Goals of Education) 

 









School Meals  

A reminder that all infant children (Reception, Year 1 and Year 2) are entitled to a free hot lunch. 
School dinners for juniors (years 3, 4, 5 and 6) now cost £2.25. Please pay using Parent Pay.  

Football  

At present, we are still able to use the school field. However, once the weather changes and we are 
confined to the tarmac, we will be implementing a football rota. This is to ensure the safety of pupils 
on the playground and to take account of the fact that we have 14 classes. If you would like to see 
the rota, please ask Miss Glenny.  

PE Kit  

For health and safety reasons it is vital that your child has a full PE kit, including trainers, in school 
at all times. Pupils will require black shorts and a white T shirt as well as jogging bottoms and a 
sweat top when the weather gets colder (as lessons may still take place outside.) All kit must be 
named and placed in a separate, labelled bag. Please note that canvas pumps are no longer 
recommended for sport as they do not provide enough ankle support.  

Lateness and Absence  

Classroom doors are open between 8.45 and 8.55am every morning ready for a prompt start to the 
school day at five to nine. Please remember that lateness causes disruption to a child’s learning and 
can cause children to feel upset and anxious. If you do arrive late, please note that children must 
come into school via the main reception / office area, and be signed in by an adult. Due to matters 
of safeguarding, parents/carers are not allowed in the school building before or after 
school unless they are accompanied by a member of staff. Please pick your child up from their 
classroom door at 3.20pm.  

Code Word  

If your child is being collected from school by a person who is not a named contact, they will need to 
share a code word with the class teacher. This is a safeguarding precaution. To obtain the code word, 
please contact the office and then share it with the person responsible for collection. Please note that 
the code word changes on a daily basis.  

Parent’s Evenings  

Thank you to all parents/carers who have come to or are planning to come to our Welcome Meetings 
for Y1—6. You will have a chance to meet individually with your child’s new class teacher on either 
Wednesday 4th December or Thursday 5th December 2019. These meetings offer an important     
opportunity to share information with the teacher and keep up to date with your child’s academic  
progress so we would urge you to attend. Letters containing more details and an appointment slip will 
be sent home later on in the Autumn Term. If you have a more immediate concern, please arrange to 
see your class teacher. 

 



Parking/School Gates 

For reasons of safety, parents/carers must not use the school car park to drop off / collect their      
children at the start and end of the day unless they hold a disabled, blue badge. The gates will be 
locked from 8.30—9.15am and 3.00—3.30pm. Please inform the school office if you are a blue badge 
holder and arrangements will be made for the caretaker to unlock the gates to allow you entry/exit to 
the school site.  Please park legally and responsibly outside school to ensure the safety of all our chil-
dren, with due consideration for our neighbours. Your co-operation is very much appreciated.  

Home Learning and Book Bags  

Home learning is a wonderful way to become involved in your child’s education. It also promotes time 
management and academic discipline as well as being a fun way to practise skills or find out new 
things.  

Your child should have already received a new home learning book. Class teachers will stick homework 
into your child’s book each week. We will try hard to give your child several suggested activities related 
to their learning in school, so that everyone feels able to achieve something. You may choose to do one 
or two of the suggested activities, or may find that you have time to do all of them! Children are also 
expected to read at home on a regular basis and learn any spellings they are given. Children from Y1 –
6 must also practise their times tables. Please ensure your child has their book bag and reading book in 
school every day.  

Please talk to your child’s class teacher if you have any difficulties regarding home learning or need to 
be able to access resources such as the Internet in school. Home learning books will be sent home on 
Thursdays and must be returned by Tuesday.  

Medical Appointments and Medication  

Please try to make medical / dental appointments out of school hours, so that your child does not miss 
out on any of her / his learning. Thank you, in anticipation of your support.  

If you child requires regular medication such as an asthma inhaler or an EpiPen, please inform the 
school office who will give you the relevant paperwork to complete. Please note that school staff are 
not allowed to routinely administer prescription medicines (such as antibiotics) to pupils. If your child 
requires antibiotics three times a day, we recommend that you administer the medicine before school, 
after school and before bed. Alternatively, you may come in to school and administer the medicine 
yourself at lunch time.  

MUFTI (non-uniform) Days 

We regularly hold MUFTI (non-uniform) Days when pupils are invited to wear clothes of their own 
choice to school.  We do ask that clothing is safe, suitable for the weather and not revealing in any 
way (so no high heels, flip-flops or crop-tops, please!) MUFTI Days are fund raising events to support 
School Fund so please provide a donation of 50p per child if they choose to wear their own clothes.  
All donations are spent on buying extra resources that help to make learning even more fun. 

Class Names 

Congratulations to Miss Martin who got married over the summer holiday.  Miss Martin has become 
Mrs Lloyd which gives us two Y3 JL’s!  To avoid confusion, Mrs Lloyd’s class will be known as Y3 JML. 



Nut Allergies 

We currently have several pupils in school who suffer from a severe nut allergy and have been 
prescribed an EpiPen.  In extreme cases, exposure/ingestion of nuts can cause Anaphylaxis.  
With this in mind we politely request that parents/carers refrain from bringing nuts to school, 
eg, in packed lunches and as party food.  Thank you in anticipation of your cooperation. 

School Photographs 

The school photographer will be visiting to take individual portraits of pupils on Wednesday 
25th September.  Pictures will be available to buy.  If you would like a photograph of your 
child with any pre-school siblings, please come to school betwee 8.15am and 9.00am.       
However, please be aware that you will have to wait in a queue for your photograph 
to be taken.  Photographs of brothers/sisters who attend school will be taken during the day. 

Performances to Parents 

All pupils will perform in at least one class assembly during the year and parents/carers are 
warmly invited to attend these events.  Reception will perform a nativity at Christmas whilst  
Years 1/2; 3/4; 5/6 will be showcasing their musical talents during Christmas carol concerts.  
We are also very much looking forward to Year One’s Harvest Festival and Year Two’s Diwali 
celebration (please see diary dates.) 

Recorders 

All children in Key Stage Two (years 3—6) have the opportunity to take up paid recorder   
lessons.  A letter about this has been emailed to you.  Please follow the instructions on the let-
ter if you would like your child to participate in lessons. 

Online Safety 

All children in school are taught how to stay safe online as part of our Computing curriculum.  
If your child does have electronic devices, please check that they are being used                  
appropriately and make sure you set up correct privacy settings and parental controls—the 
following links will be helpful in this matter: 

https://www.internetmatters.org/wp-content/uploads/2019/04/Internet-Matters-Booklet-
Discovery-Digital-at-Primary-School.pdf  

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/preventing-abuse/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/  

https://www.saferinternet.org.uk/advice-centre/parents-and-carers  

https://www.internetmatters.org/parental-controls/  

https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/  

We would urge you to be particularly vigilant with mobile phones and to check 
that your child is using them appropriately on a regular basis.   

Please note that the minimum recommended age for using WhatsApp is sixteen 
years.   

https://www.internetmatters.org/wp-content/uploads/2019/04/Internet-Matters-Booklet-Discovery-Digital-at-Primary-School.pdf
https://www.internetmatters.org/wp-content/uploads/2019/04/Internet-Matters-Booklet-Discovery-Digital-at-Primary-School.pdf
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/preventing-abuse/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/
https://www.saferinternet.org.uk/advice-centre/parents-and-carers
https://www.internetmatters.org/parental-controls/
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/




  

Y1CD Tuesday 1st October 9.15am-9.45am 

Y1EL Tuesday 22nd October 9.15am-9.45am 





If you have a child in 
YR, Y1 or Y2 and would 
like to attend this event 

with them, please    
complete the slip and 
return it to the office.  
Places are limited and 
will be allocated on a 
first come, first served 

basis. 



 

Monday 9th September     Y2 Welcome Meeting at 5.30pm in the hall. 

Tuesday 10th September     Y4 Welcome Meeting at 5.30pm in the hall. 

Tuesday 10th September     Y6 Marle Hall meeting at 3.20pm in Y6 KG. 

Wednesday 11th September     Y5 Welcome Meeting at 5.30pm in the hall. 

Thursday 12th September     Y6 Welcome Meeting at 5.30pm in the hall. 

Thursday 12th September    Y5 trip to The Space Centre. 

Tuesday 17th September    Y6 KG class assembly at 9.15am in the hall.  Y6KG  
        parents/carers are warmly invited to attend. 

Wednesday 18th—Friday 20th September  Y6 residential trip to Marle Hall, Wales. 

Monday 23rd September     YR information session for parents/carers,   
        4.30—5.00pm (meet outside the school office.) 

Tuesday 24th September    Y2 AP class assembly at 10.15am in the hall.  Y2 AP 
        parents/carers are warmly invited to attend. 

Tuesday 24th September    Family Learning, Story in a Box session for   
        YR/1/2children and parents/carers, 1.00—3.00pm in 
        the hall. 

Wednesday 25th September    School photographs—individual portraits. 

Friday 27th September     MUFTI (non-uniform) Day.  Please bring a donation  
        of 50p per child if they choose to wear non-uniform. 

Friday 27th September     Y1 Harvest Festival at 9.30am in the hall.  Y1  
        parents/carers are warmly invited to attend. 

Friday 27th September     YR information session for parents/carers,   
        9.00—9.30am (meet outside the school office.) 

Tuesday 1st October      Y1 CD Reading River, 9.15—9.45am in the hall. 

Thursday 3rd October     Tour of the school for parents/carers interested in a  
        Reception place 2020/21 at 9.45am. 

Thursday 10th October    Y2 trip to the Transport Museum at Gaydon. 

Monday 14th October     YR Diwali party, time TBC.  All YR parents/carers are 
        warmly invited to attend. 

Tuesday 15th October     Y2 CP class assembly at 10.15am in the hall.  Y2 CP 
        parents/carers are warmly invited to attend. 

Wednesday 16th October    Family Learning, parenting workshop,    
        9.15—11.15am. Please complete the slip on the 
        letter sent home. 

Monday 21st October     Flu vaccinations for all pupils, YR—Y6. 

Tuesday 22nd October     Y1 EL Reading River, 9.15—9.45am in the hall. 

Friday 25th October     MUFTI (non-uniform) Day.  Please bring a donation  
        of 50p per child if they choose to wear non-uniform. 



Friday 25th October     Y2 Diwali assembly  at 9.30am in the hall.  Y2 
        parents/carers are warmly invited to attend. 

HALF-TERM, Monday 28th October—Friday 1st November 

Monday 4th November     Return to school. 

Tuesday 5th November     Y6 JvS class assembly at 9.15am  Y6 JvS parents/ 
        carers are warmly invited to attend. 

Tuesday 12th November    Y1 EL class assembly at 10.15am.  Y1 EL parents/ 
        carers are warmly invited to attend. 

Tuesday 12th November    Open morning for parents/carers of children in YR LS 
        (Mrs Schole’s class) from 9.00—10.00am 

Friday 15th November     School closed—In Service Teacher Training (INSET)  
        Day. Teachers will be attending Talk for Reading  
        training, led by Pie Corbett. 

Tuesday 19th November    Reading workshop for YR parents, 4.00—4.30pm.  
        (Meet outside the school office.) 

Friday 22nd November     MUFTI (non-uniform) Day.  Please bring a donation  
        of 50p per child if they choose to wear non-uniform. 

Friday 22nd November     Reading workshop for YR parents, 9.00—9.30am.  
        (Meet outside the school office.) 

Tuesday 26th November    Y5 CB class assembly at 9.15am.  Y5 CB parents/ 
        carers are warmly invited to attend. 

Wednesday 4th December    YR Nativity at 9.30am—YR parents/carers are  
        warmly invited to attend. 

Wednesday 4th December    Parents’ Evening, 3.30—7.00pm. 

Thursday 5th December    Parents’ Evening, 3.30—5.30pm. 

Wednesday 11th December    Y1 and Y2 carol concert, 9.30—10.15am in the hall.  
        All Y1/2 parents/carers are warmly invited to attend. 

Thursday 12th December    Y3/4 carol and recorder concert, 9.30—10.15am in  

        the hall. All Y3/4 parents/carers are warmly invited  
        to attend. 

Friday 13th December     Y5/6 carol and recorder concert, 9.30—10.15am in 
        the hall. All Y3/4 parents/carers are warmly invited  
        to attend. 

Friday 13th December     YR/1/2 visit Warwick Arts’ Centre to watch a   
        performance of “Father Christmas” at 1.30pm. 

Tuesday 17th December    Christmas Lunch 

Friday 20th December      MUFTI/Christmas jumper day.Please bring a donation 
        of 50p per child if they choose to wear non-uniform. 

 

 



 

   After a review of attendance we are pleased to announce  rewards for chil-

dren who achieve a high level of attendance in school will continue. As you 

are aware good attendance in school enables your child to gain a good level 

of achievement within  school. Our school attendance target is 97%. It is  im-

portant that all dental and medical appointments are made outside of the 

school day where possible. 

Golden tickets will be given out Half Termly to children 

who have 100% attendance during that period. The more 

tickets your child collects the more entries into the prize 

draw they will have. The prize draw will be take place at 

the end of the Summer Term.  

Article 28 (right to education) 

Every child has the right to an education.  
Mrs Ashworth—Attendance Lead 

Special 100% attendance badges and certifi-

cate for those children who are in school for 

the whole term. 



Well done to YR RK and Y5 RA who had the  
highest attendance at school this week with a 

brilliant 100% 

Attendance for other classes this week was as follows: 

YR LS  98% 

Y5 CB  98% 

Y3 JL  97% 

Y3JML  97% 

Y4 FC  96% 

Y6 JvS  96% 

Y2 AP  96% 

Y4 KC  95% 

Y1 EL  95% 

Y1 CD  92% 

Y6 KG  90% 

      Y2 CP      88%    
  

Please note that our school attendance         
target  is 97%.   
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Thank you, everybody, for a lovely first week back! 

Best wishes from Miss Glenny and Miss Challand 


